
 
TOWN OF SHARPSBURG 

MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 
 

 September 14, 2015 
 

A regular scheduled meeting of the Sharpsburg Town Council was held Monday, September 14, 2015, at 
7:00pm, in the Town of Sharpsburg at the Sharpsburg Recreation Center. 
 
Present were the following:  Wendell Staley, Mayor; Clay Cole, Council Member; Celene Davenport, 
Council Member; Keith Rhodes, Council Member; Donna Camp, Town Clerk.  Council Member 
McElwaney was absent. 
 
The Town Clerk verified there was a quorum present. 
 
The minutes of the August 17, 2015 Council Meeting were reviewed and approved by unanimous vote, 
and were filed in the minute book of the Town. 
 
Town Clerk read a prepared statement concerning the town’s audits.  This statement is attached to these 
minutes. 
 
Public Comments –  

o Polly Garlington –  
 Is there going to be a response on the Cash Management Policy 
 The charter says all contracts should come before the Mayor and Council 

o Joe Bridges –  
 Should talk to other towns on how they get their audit completed on time 
 On the cash management policy, $10,000 is too much for the office to spend 

without the Mayor and Councils approval 
 
Polling of the Council – 

 Clay Cole – The right of way on Highway 16 past Billy Jack Mobley’s house needs to be cut.  
You can’t see the oncoming traffic for the trees and brush that has overgrown the right of 
way.  GDOT needs to be contacted to get them to get it cut.   

 Celene Davenport – The decision for the cost of the website needed to have been brought 
before the Mayor and Council in a meeting.  Sent a certified letter to the town (which was 
read at the meeting) was not picked up.  The letter is attached to these minutes. 

 Keith Rhodes – n/a 
 
Clerks Comments – n/a 
 
Mayor's Minutes - n/a 
 
Mayor Staley called for a motion to go into executive session for legal matters.  Council Member 
Davenport motioned, Council Member Rhodes seconded.  Motion carried, unanimously.   
 
Mayor Staley called for a motion to exit executive session.  Council Member Rhodes motioned, Council 
Member Cole seconded.  Motion carried, unanimously.   
 
There being no further business coming before the Council, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
_____________________________ 

Donna M. Camp 
Town Clerk 


